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1. Question from Borough Councillor Mrs Judith Norman 
 
“In October last year Highways agreed to the installation of a number of yellow 
lines throughout Runnymede.  I am particularly concerned about lining around the 
junction of St Ann's Close and St Ann's Road in Chertsey and in Abbey Road 
Chertsey.  The latter is particularly important as elderly residents of Abbey Court 
are unable to cross the road safely due to cars parked outside their building.  A 
number of the residents are disabled or only walk very slowly and they are having 
to step out into the road between the cars in order to cross the road to visit the 
town centre.  I would appreciate a timetable for these works being completed”. 
 
Answer from Surrey County Council’s Local Transportation Team 
For reasons of efficiency, a countywide team completes the processing of traffic 
regulation orders centrally.  It is not possible to install waiting restrictions on the 
public highway unless there is a traffic regulation order made backing them up in 
law.   
 
Recently this team has had a high workload, with many legal orders needing 
review as Decriminalised Parking Enforcement has been rolled out across the 
County.  Assuming that there are no objections to the statutory advertisement, the 
necessary legal work should be complete by the end of July.  The required road 
markings will be installed in the weeks following. 
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